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Green Hope High School PTSA Board Meeting
Tuesday, July 15, 2014 at 6 pm at Dee’s House
Minutes for July 15, 2014—

Dee Deanhardt called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. In attendance were Dee Deanhardt, Chelly Williams, Diana Bader Kim Weglar, Tracey Weigold, Jennifer Brunetti, Karen Andrews, and Jean Miller.
Dee Deanhardt distributed PTSA membership forms, code of ethics form, conflict of interest forms via weebly and hard copies.  Members must sign and return the forms to president and secretary.
Diana Bader made motion to approve Jean Miller as secretary, for the upcoming 2014-2015 school year. Kim Weglar seconded. The motion was approved unanimously.  
The rules of signatories were reviewed and a motion was made to elect Treasurer Kim Weglar, President Dee Deanhardt and Secretary Jean Miller as signatories on the PTSA checking accounts. The motion was made by Kim Weglar and seconded by Chelly Williams. The motion passed unanimously.
The committee chair volunteers were reviewed. Nancy Caggia was added to the Advocacy committee. Valentina Stepanova and Betsy Warren were removed from the Audit committee; the audit committee was left open.  The finance committee was put under the direction of Kim Weglar, treasurer and Valentina Stepanova is head of that committee.  It was proposed to make the directory committee a special committee.  Chelly Williams motioned to accept these changes to the committees, Kim Weglar seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
It was discussed that all board members review the standing rules. Dee agreed to send these out to all board members for review before our next meeting.
The budget was reviewed. It was decided that a second line for freshman class activities would be created; the second line would say freshman orientation for 300.00 and leave 500.00 under the first line under class activities-freshman. The dollar amount is unchanged but the second line is intended to help our members understand how the money is being used.  Streetsafe was discussed and it was decided to leave it in the budget as written.  There was an increase in the teacher of the year budget due to parking.  The web page was discussed and save-a-life will be separated from the PTSA web page. The web page could be reduced to 15 GB to come under budget.  It was also decided that no directory was needed.  The board agreed to let Kim Weglar work on the proposed budget; no vote was taken. The budget will be reviewed again at our August meeting and a vote will likely be taken at that time.
The membership form and packet from last year and a draft form for the 2014-2015 packet was distributed by Dee Deanhardt and reviewed. It was decided to add twitter and facebook links and take out the directory line and raffle line on the form.  It was also decided to add a line asking for additional donations from our members.  Dee will create the changes on the form.  A tshirt voucher will be included in the membership packet and there will be no fee increase.  A motion was made by Karen Andrews to accept these changes, Chelly Williams seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
The March 24 minutes were reviewed. It was agreed to delete the nominating committee section. Diana Bader made a motion to approve as amended. Kim Weglar seconded. Approved unanimously.
The April 8th 2014 minutes were reviewed,  It was agreed to strike the words nominating committee and changed it to Future Recruiting. Karen Andrews and Chelly Williams have been working to fill our slate for the May meeting. Diana Bader made a motion to accept the new wording, Kim Weglar seconded it and the motion carried unanimously.  The minutes were then accepted by the board unanimously.
The May 5 2014 minutes were reviewed. It was noted that signature lines should be added. Diana Bader made a motion to accept the changes, Karen Andrews seconded the motion and the minutes were accepted unanimously with the change.
The June 2 2014 minutes were reviewed. Kim Weglar emailed suggestions to acting secretary Diana Bader prior to the meeting and these changes were presented to the board. Kim Weglar made a motion to accept those minutes and Diana Bader seconded. The motion carried unanimously.
Dee Deanhardt informed the board that in August there will be Wake County PTSA training and all interested board members are invited to attend.  She also told the board all our proposed meeting dates for the PTSA for the 2014-2015 school year were approved by Mr. Brouthers.
There was a discussion about Sr. parking places and the process to obtain those parking spots. Karen Andrews had already been in discussion with Mr. Clayton about it and she will continue to discuss othe possibilities to get those passed.  
Kim Weglar asked the board for permission to monitor the checking accounts for 1 year and make changes to those accounts if it benefits the PTSA.  Kim would report any changes in the monthly report. Diana Bader expressed concern that this could set an unhealthy precedent for future treasurers and asked that the board be made aware of any changes before the changes are made.  Karen Andrews made a motion to give Kim the authority to make any necessary changes and that the board would be made aware of any and all changes in her monthly treasurer report. Chelly Williams seconded the motion. The motion carried.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Diana Bader gave copies of the AIM insurance document outlining PTA activities covered and not covered by AIM insurance to the president to give to committees that may need it such as senior activities committee etc.
Lastly it was noted by Dee Deanhardt that there had been a carpool board request for parents that do not get transportation to GHHS. It was agreed that any parents needing to form a carpool should connect with each other and the PTSA would not do that. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:36

												
Jean Miller, Secretary					Dee Deanhardt, President
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